Press Release

Contact: Ashtabula County Commissioners Office

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE January 13, 2014

Members for Ashtabula County Transportation Advisory Committee sought

The Ashtabula County Board of Commissioners is seeking new members to fill vacancies on the Ashtabula County Transportation Advisory Committee (TAC). There are presently four vacancies on the TAC, which need to be filled as soon as possible.

The seven-member advisory committee was established to communicate with the public in determining transportation needs as it relates to the Ashtabula County Transportation System (ACTS); members shall be representative of Ashtabula County and the board is focused on public transportation. TAC members must attend the bi-monthly meetings, actively participate in activities taken on by the TAC, and interact with members of their community.

Members are appointed to three-year terms by the Ashtabula County Board of Commissioners (ORC 306.01), and receive no compensation for their service.

Three open seats expired on December 31, 2013, and the other was recently vacated by the resignation of a member. Therefore, one of the new appointees will serve an abbreviated term, which will expire on December 31, 2015.

Anyone interested in serving on this committee can obtain an application by contacting Lisa Hawkins, Clerk of the Board, at the Ashtabula County Commissioners Office, by telephone at 440-576-3750, by E-mail at lihawkins@ashtabulacounty.com or by mail, at 25 W. Jefferson St., Jefferson, OH 44047.

(end)